TOWN OF WESTBOROUGH
MASSACHUSETTS

BOARD OF HEALTH FORBES MUNICIPAL BUILDING
45 WEST MAIN STREET, SUITE 25
WESTBOROUGH, MA 01581-1916

TEL. {508) 366-3045
FAX (508) 366-3047

BOARD OF HEALTH
MONTHLY
MEETING

Tuesday
November 13, 2012

Forbes Municipal Building, Room 24
5:30 p.m.

AGENDA

1. Minutes of Meeting (10/30/2012)

2. Director's Report (October)

3. Sanitarian’s Report (October)

4. Health Inspector’s Report (October)
5. Director’s [ssues

6. Adjourn
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Minutes of Board of Health Meeting
November 13, 2012

The regular Board of Health meeting was held on Tuesday, November 13, 2012, in room 24 in the Forbes
Municipal Building, 45 West Main Street. The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm. by Chairman
Walsh. Present: Members Ehrlich and Federici, Director McNulty, Sanitarian Baccari and Inspector
Gilchrist. Bills and payroll were signed.

Minutes of the meeting held on October 30, 2012, with one correction, were approved.

Director’s report (October) was discussed and approved.

Sanitarian’s report (October) was discussed and approved.

Health Inspector’s report (October) was discussed and approved.

DIRECTOR’S ISSUES

Copies of the FY14 budget were distributed and discussed. There were some small increases in the BOH
expenses, along with a $1,000 increase in the Mosquito Control. Goals and priorities for 2013-2014 were
reviewed and discussed. New forms issued to all the departments by the Town Manager were involved in
the budget process this year.

The Planning Board is having a discussion tonight at 7:00 on the new medical marijuana law. The
Planning Board is considering zoning regulations for the marijuana dispensaries and placing them in the
same zone as the adult entertainment district. DPH is responsible with promulgating the regulations and
there is a process that will involve draft regulations, public hearings, etc.

In response to a question from Chairman Walsh, Director McNulty responded that boards of health are
not involved in any way with compound pharmacies.

There being no further husiness, the meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.
The next meeting will be held Tuesday, January 15, 2013.

Respectfully pmitt%d,




